
May	29,	2020	
	
Happy	Friday	WLMS	community!		
	
I	am	pleased	to	announce	that	HCPSS	has	set	a	window	of	opportunity	to	allow	
students	and	families	to	retrieve	personal	items	that	may	have	been	left	at	the	Lake	
since	March	13	or	drop	off	items	for	those	students	who	are	not	returning	to	HCPSS	
in	20-21.	In	an	effort	to	ensure	we	have	developed	a	schedule	that	meets	the	needs	
of	our	community	while	upholding	all	safety	measures	we	are	asking	that	you	
complete	the	following	survey	by	Monday,	June	1,	2020.	
	
Students	with	school	system	property	such	as	Chromebooks,	band	and	orchestra	
instruments,	textbooks,	media	books,	or	other	materials	and	supplies	belonging	to	
HCPSS	are	being	asked	to	hold	onto	the	materials	until	school	resumes	in	school	
buildings.	
	
Once	school	resumes	in	school	buildings,	students	will	bring	their	school	system	
property	to	whatever	school	they	attend	and	it	will	be	collected	and	redistributed	to	
its	original	location.	There	is	nothing	that	families	need	to	do,	even	if	your	student	is	
being	redistricted	or	your	student	is	moving	to	a	new	school	within	HCPSS.	
	
Students	leaving	HCPSS,	regardless	of	grade,	will	need	to	return	HCPSS	property	
during	their	designated	time	provided.	
	
Below	are	some	highlights	and	key	information	regarding	the	survey	and	
opportunity:	
	

• Please	fill	out	this	form	to	inform	us	of	essential	items	that	you	need	our	
staff	to	retrieve	from	the	school	building.	

• No	student	or	parent	will	be	permitted	to	enter	the	building.	No	exceptions.		
• If	you	are	not	able	to	come	to	the	school	to	pick	up	personal	items	left	in	a	

locker,	those	items	will	remain	in	a	secure	location	at	WLMS	till	Fall	when	the	
students	return	or	have	another	opportunity	get	their	belongings.	

• If	your	student	is	not	returning	to	HCPSS	for	the	2020/2021	school	year,	you	
will	also	use	this	form	to	indicate	the	types	of	items	that	you	will	need	to	
drop	off.	

• Students	returning	to	WLMS	or	any	other	HCPSS	school	for	the	2020/2021	
school	year	should	plan	to	hold	onto	school	system	property	until	we	
return.	This	includes	library	books	and	Chromebooks.	

• Please	remember	that	all	social	distancing	measures	MUST	remain	in	place	at	
all	times	when	the	date	is	given	to	pick	up	items.	A	detailed	plan	will	be	sent	
to	all	families	who	respond	along	with	the	schedule	prior	to	the	day	of	
pick	up	and	drop	off.	

• If	you	have	multiple	children	that	need	to	either	pick	up	or	drop	off	items,	
please	fill	out	a	form	for	each	student.	

	



https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScdJvEc9Lno8LXRflA8aimOQA4zxIPZ
V3dlC-5PKiyCHAoUkg/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1	
	
As	always	thank	you	for	all	you	do	to	support	our	students	and	school	community.	
Have	a	great	day.	
	
Mr.	Rattay	
	
	
Information/dates	for	8th	graders:	
	
Information	on	the	8th	grade	class	picture	will	be	sent	out	next	week		so	make	sure	
you	check	Canvas	on	how	to	order,.	
	
8th	graders	going	to	WLHS:	
June	11th-	Virtual	8th	grade	visit	from	10:30-11:30.	More	information	coming	soon.	
June	16th-	We	want	to	offer	students	an	opportunity	to	hear	more	about	various	
clubs/activities/fall	sports	on	June	16th	from	10:30-11:30	am	
	
8th	graders	going	to	AHS:	
June	11th-	Do	you	have	questions	about	Atholton	High	School?	AHS	will	hold	its	
virtual	visit	for	8th	graders	on	June	11th	at	10:30	AM.	More	information	available	
soon.	As	we	plan,	the	ninth	grade	team	would	like	to	collect	student	questions	to	use	
during	the	event.	Please	submit	questions	using	the	AHS	Questions	form		by	June	
5th.		
	
	


